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Welcome

Group Development and information 

October is proving to be an extremely busy month for the Horticulture Group.

Shows:

South West Regional Growers Show, Exeter – 1 October 2008

Another successful show for the Horticulture Group!! Whilst actively promoting the group we managed to recruit new members. I would like to take this opportunity to thank David Loder, Oliver Menhinick and Zac Graham who volunteered their time last week.

Horticulture Group Events

Please remember to keep looking at our own events page as it is regularly updated.

· See How Topsoil is Produced 20 October

There are still a few places left. If you would like to attend please contact Erin.

· From Food to Fork, 23 October

Supply Chain Efficiency Conference with The Welsh College of Horticulture

· PostHarvest Activities at Cranfield, 12 November 

Please contact Erin for further information.

· An Evening with Sir Don Curry, (London), 23 March 2009

Sir Don Curry will talk about GM issues for the UK 

Conferences

You will be pleased to hear that the group have a few busy months ahead. We will be represented at the following events.

· Growing Success: Horticultural Business Perspectives 21 November

(If you register before 17 October you will get the Early Bird rate).

· Pesticide Application in Sport, Leisure and Amenity Areas, 19 May 2009

This is a joint collaboration with the Association of Applied Biologists. Further information will be released shortly.

· Plants for People and Places: Plants to the Rescue! October 2009

Further information will be released shortly regarding this conference

Literature for the Horticulture Group

If anyone would like to promote the Horticulture Group please let me know. I currently have postcards and posters with information about the Group.

New Members 

Finally I would like to welcome our latest Horticulture Group recruits this month.

Industry News

General Information 

· English Country Gardeners Website

If you have a spare moment, please log on to www.englishcountrygardeners.co.uk. The Horticulture Group has already added some of their events.

· UK Climate Impacts Programme

If anyone would like to receive the newsletter please register at http://www.ukcip.org.uk
· New EC Maximum Residue Levels Database

For further information please visit http://www.pesticides.gov.uk/food_safety.asp?id=2525
· World Fruit and Vegetable Show, Excel, London - 8-9 October 2008

Registration is free http://www.wfvexpo.com 

Online Forum

The Horticulture Group now has an online forum. This forum is part of a pilot phase in preparation for SCI’s new website. You should have been sent a username, password and link to the forum, which you’ll need to log on. If you don’t have one, and are a member of the Horticulture Group, contact web@soci.org.

You may like to see the user guide and guidelines and house rules (which must be adhered to) first. 

top

Business News

Magazine to help exports

Export Communications Review is circulated through UK offices overseas and has helped exporters to improve communication with overseas customers and distributors, develop new business and increase export turnover. The British Chamber of Commerce (BCC) manages Export Communications Review on behalf of UK Trade and Investment. 

Opportunities in the present gloom:

· Rising transport costs and currency hype are working in favour of one minor crop in the UK - blueberries (Hargreaves Plants, Hort Week, 25 Sept 2008)

· Due to the weakness of the pound against the Euro, more people who would have bought in Holland have started buying from Britain (Mike Harper, Poplar Nurseries, Hort Week, 25 Sept 2008)

· The diversity of Britain's horticulture should increase with global warming. We should join our neighbours as exporters of high-quality, high-value horticultural products to mainland Europe. We should use robotics to solve labour shortages. Britain leads on logistics and IT skills, and the entire chain from seeding to harvesting is ripe for automation (Prof Geoff Dixon, Hort Week, 25 Sept 2008).

Climate Change 

Opportunities for new cut flowers

The changing climate could favour more outdoor production of both flowers and foliage crops and the report suggests some lesser known Australian or South African cut flowers which could be grown on the south coast of England. 'Such crops could give growers highly fragrant products with a short shelf-life which are therefore hard to import at good quality,' says SCI Member and author of the report, Hazel MacTavish (HDC News, September 2008).

Events and Exhibitions

VI International Symposium on Irrigation of Horticultural Crops
November 2-6, 2009, Viña del Mar (Chile) 

Organised by the International Society for Horticultural Science (ISHS)

RHS photographic competition 

Any budding photographers?

RHS photographic competition 2008. Look at last year's winners!

New Technology

New cut flower crops

An HDC report published last year (CP 49) looked at the opportunities to develop new bulb and cut flower crops to promote the UK industry. SCI member Hazel MacTavish, author of the report hoped that most growers would find something in the report to try, whether it be a more unusual species to develop or suggestions for marketing the crop (HDC News, September 2008).

New cut foliage crops

Researchers at the College of Agriculture, Food and Rural Enterprise (CAFRE) in Co. Antrim, Northern Ireland have been running field trials since 2004 to test the commercial potential of a range of woody plant species as foliage crops for floristry. The yield and quality of cut stems have been monitored to commercial specifications and the potential market has been tested locally. 'We are looking at species with attractive leaves, bark, stems, buds, berries, catkins or flowers,' says project leader David Kerr.

Detecting plant stress

Stressed plants produce an aspirin-like chemical, methyl salicylate, according to researchers at the National Center for Atmospheric Research in Colorado. By monitoring levels of this chemical they hope to be able to provide an early warning system for farmers to enable them to manage their crops more effectively. BBC report
Pest and Disease News

Fight to save pesticides

Industry bodies are stepping up activity as the second reading of controversial European Union proposals to limit the use of plant protection products draws near The NFU is lobbying hard in Brussels and the HTA is urging members to lobby MEPs (Hort Week, 25 Sept 2008).

For an HTA template letter visit:

http://www.the-hta.org.uk/ic/index.asp?m=1102&s=1316. A list of MEPs can be found at: http://www.europarl.org.uk/uk_meps/MembersMain.htm
Research

Bees decline

Following international concern over fall in honeybee populations Rowse Honey Ltd has announced that it will invest £100,000 in honeybee health (The Fruit Grower, September 2008). 

Jasmonic acid - a Potential new natural pest control chemical 

Researchers at Lancaster University have found that seeds dipped in Jasmonic acid, a naturally occurring chemical in plants, grow to be more resistant to pests. For example, Red spider infestations on tomatoes were reduced up to 80%. BBC report
Alternative growing media

Students at Hadlow College have been involved in trials to find a viable alternative to rockwool for growing peppers that could result in a reduced carbon footprint. The college's experiments involve three alternative growing media, Fytocell, Ekofibre and Coir. So far the yields produced using the experimental media have stood up well. The trials will continue in 2009 and already some large growers are showing an interest in them (The Commercial Greenhouse Grower, October 2008).

· http://www.hortifeeds.co.uk/product_data/fyto_salads.html
· http://www.ekofibre.com/products.html
· http://www.coirtrade.com/whyusecoir.html
· http://www.hadlow.ac.uk/sector-courses7.aspx
Metarhizium in Nursery Stock

Woking growers W. Godfrey & Sons are working with researchers at Swansea University on the use of a fungus to control black vine weevil and western flower thrips. Godfreys has recently planted up strawberries, Sedum and Heuchera as part of the trial. The trial involves adding spores of the entomogenous fungus Metarhizium anisopliae direct into the growing medium or applying as a drench (Woking Independent, 2008).
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